
 

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                 

 

                                                                                                                                 

                                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

June 2024 

Come join the fun at the  2024 Bourbon County 
Fair June 24- 29.  Enclosed in this newsletter are 
the catalogue listings of exhibit entries in 
needlework, quilts & sewing, home furnishings, 
antiques, food preservation, culinary, and 
agronomy and horticulture along with a flyer of 
the activities taking place each day of the fair.  All 
of this information and more can be found at   
https://www.bourboncountyfair.org   This is new 
link address so be sure to copy as printed. 

Pre-fair events include: 
 June 13 - Walking Horse Show in Sosby Arena 
 June 15 - Saddle Horse Show in Sosby Arena 
 June15 - Bourbon County Fair Pageant at Bourbon 
                  County High School Auditorium 
 June 23 – Receive entries (other than flowers)           
                   3:00-5:00 pm 
June 24 – 8:30-11:00 am Receive entries 
                 11:00 am- 4:00 pm Exhibit Hall  
                         closed to public 
 
 NO CARNIVAL ON NIGHT OF 24TH  
                         
 

 

                

OFFICE CLOSED 
June 19th 

Two words that seem so simple 
but mean so much.  There are 
always reasons to be proud of the 

 Bourbon County Extension Homemakers but during the last 
two months they have gone above and beyond to express 
their strong leadership skills. The words “thank you” hold 
great value, however, there seems to be a need for a much 
stronger word for what I feel for this organization. 

I had some non-life threating health problems that literally 
popped up out of nowhere at the most inconvenient time – 
Annual Meeting time!  The Extension Office staff was 
terrific in pulling things together for this cumulative, end of 
year event but the Homemakers were phenomenal in going 
on with this event without me.  The leadership skills and 
teamwork came from all directions!   The meeting was a 
success, which is important but not nearly as important to 
me as members joining together to make it a success.  I am 
so proud!  Not really surprised because Homemakers ARE 
good leaders, but proud that they worked together to make 
this happen without me.  Bourbon County Extension 
Homemakers are the best. 

During this time, we also had a homemaker, Peggy Tracy, 
that lost her sister, Linda.  Linda lived with Peggy, and they  
were very close.  I again was a very proud agent when I 
heard that Homemakers from many clubs pulled together 
to provide a bereavement meal for the funeral.  A big 
“thank you” goes out to the members that helped offer this 
token of comfort to Peggy during this time – not just her 
club but various club members.  Thank you! 

Thank you to all homemakers for all that you do on a 
regular basis.  These two events reminded me and 
emphasized the BOURBON COUNTY HOMEMAKERS ARE 
BETTER TOGETHER! 
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Food Facts - Greens 
Season: May through June and September through 
November 

 • Nutrition facts: Greens are a source of vitamins A 
and C. A half-cup serving has 20% of the calcium 
needed each day. Greens are low in calories with 20 
to 30 calories per half-cup serving. 

 • Selection: Look for bright green leaves that are 
fresh, young, moist, and tender.  

• Storage: Store greens in the coldest part of the 
refrigerator for no more than 2 to 3 days. 

 • Preparation: Wash greens well in warm water. 
Remove roots, rough ribs, and center stalks if they 
are large or fibrous. 

 • To cook: Add washed greens to a medium-sized 
saucepan with a quarter inch of water. Bring water 
to a boil. Cover and cook until tender. Leafy greens 
cook in 1 to 3 minutes. Crisp and tender greens may 
require 5 to 10 minutes. Spices and herbs will add to 
the flavor without adding salt. Try allspice, lemon, 
onion, nutmeg, or vinegar. 

 • To freeze: Wash young, tender green leaves fully 
and cut off woody stems. Blanch greens for 2 to 3 
minutes, cool, drain, and package. Leave a half inch 
of headspace, seal, label, and freeze. Store greens 
for up to 1 year in the freezer. Source: Adapted from 
University of Kentucky, FCS Extension Plate It Up KY 
Proud 

                         

      

Attention - HOMEMAKERS 
BOURBON COUNTY FAIR 2023 

Fair time is here!  June 24 – June 29 
Once again, ALL 2023—2024 Bourbon County 

Homemaker members 
(mailbox/club members) 

are eligible for cash awards. 
The members who enter the most items in the fair 

will receive a cash award from the Homemaker 
Council. 

1st Place will receive $75.00 
2nd Place will receive $50.00 
3rd Place will receive $25.00. 

The rules are as follows: 
1. You must be a “current” paid Homemaker.  

(Membership forms will be available at the fair.) 
2. A maximum of 5 art exhibits will count. 

3. Items must follow the established fair categories. 
(No categories will be made to fit your entry) 

4. When entering exhibits, you must advise the 
department workers of your Homemaker 
Club Name or indicate you are a Mailbox 

member. This information must be 
handwritten on the back of your entry tag 

with your name. 
These awards will be in addition to the regular 

Bourbon County Fair Board premiums. 
Any further questions on this event, please contact 

the Bourbon County Extension Office. 
Please bring entries to the Bourbon County 

Fairgrounds 
Sunday, June 23rdh 3:00 pm thru 5:00 pm OR 

Monday, June 24th 8:30 am thru 11:00 am. 
 

Entries will close promptly at 11:00 am  to 
prepare for judging. 
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“OUTSIDE the BOX” 
 

 

“Bourbon County Homemakers, keep on 
thinking outside the box!” 

 

The time has come for my final newsletter 
message.  The final time for Kay to remind me 
20 times to send it to her. LOL  It is very 
bittersweet!  My time as the Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers president has been so 
rewarding.  I have learned so much about this 
organization, as well as myself!  I have learned 
how to lead a meeting properly, serve our 
community better, and how to lead with 
confidence.  As I said at the annual meeting, I 
dedicated my time as president to my sweet 
Grammy.  The lady who taught me about being 
a homemaker since I was a child.  The lady who 
always said “Mallory, you do too much.”  Well, 
she was always right.  I do too much and cannot 
say “no” easily. Still to this day, I am so glad I did 
not say “no” when I was asked to be the 
president of this organization.  My goal has and 
will always be to think outside the box. The time 
for change is now, not 10 years down the road.   
My request to my fellow homemakers is to 
continue to bring new ideas to your clubs and to 
the council.  Bring your many talents to them as 
well, because you will be surprised at how many 
people may want to learn something new.  My 
prayer is that we all continue to think outside the 
box so that this organization can continue to be 
successful for many generations to come.   
 

We are proof that “we are better together”. 
Good job Bourbon County Extension 

Homemakers! 
 

Mallory Lowe                         
President Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers 
 
                               
                                    
                                                                 

  

 
 Reporting Volunteer Hours 

Volunteering to work at the fair or to prepare items for the fair horse shows?  Don’t forget 
to count you time preparing, shopping, and delivering your food items. 

Don’t stop reporting yet. 
Volunteer Hours are due to the Extension Office by July 1. 

Use the tally method that works best for you. 
 

Keep on recording! 
 
 

 

 

 

June 20…….…Assist w/ End of Year Reports 
 
 

June 14…….…Horse Show Hospitality Booth 
         Walking Horse Show 
June 15……….Horse Show Hospitality Booth 
           Saddle Horse Show 
June 19 ……………………………Office Closed 
 
June 23-24…………...……..……….Fair Entries 
 
June 24-June 29………..Bourbon County Fair 
 
July 4………………………………Office Closed 
 
July 5……….……Bourbon Bite Size Learning 
               
July 18-July 19…..….…Youth Cooking Camp 
 
July 23………..2024-25 Homemaker Planning  
 
July 27……..Bluegrass Area Officer Training 
 
August 15-25……………..Kentucky State Fair 
 
 
 

 

Save the Date 
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Join us on Bourbon County 
Nutrition Education Program 
Facebook page, July 5 to view 
Kay preparing “Quick Couscous 
Salad” or even better - get your 
ingredients and prepare along 
with us. Mark your calendar July 
5th  at noon!  

Coming to you on Bourbon County Nutrition Education Facebook page. 
If you missed the 1st Friday, it is still available on FB and YouTube. 

 
Stop  

by the 
Extension 

Office  

and pick up 

 your  

2024  

calendar  

to cook  

along! 
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   Bourbon County 2024 KEHA State Meeting Highlights 

Bourbon County Homemakers are proud to announce that Chantel Langfels was selected as a new member of the Master Farm 
Homemaker Guild.  The Kentucky Master Farm Homemaker program is sponsored jointly by the University of Kentucky 
cooperative Extension Service and the Kentucky Extension Homemakers Association, Inc.  The Kentucky Guild follows the 
format and guidelines of the national organization and is composed of a select group of outstanding farm women from across the 
Commonwealth of Kentucky.  Recognition and membership are by invitation only.  Some of the specifications for membership 
are as follows: 

• Be a member in good standing of Kentucky Extension Homemakers for at least 3 years and be nominated by the 
county of membership. 

• Be a farm woman who owns a working farm and is included in the labor and/or management of the farm. 
• Demonstrate knowledge of and support for the Cooperative Extension Service 
• Give unselfish service to her family, community, state and nation 
• Promote the highest possible standard of living in the home and focus attention on the positive aspects of farm home 

life.  

 

 

 

 

                  
 

 

 

Bourbon County Homemakers are honored to have two members of the Master Farm 
Homemaker Guild.  Elizabeth Rankin is also a member of this honorable organization and was 
inducted as Vice President for the coming term. 

Bourbon County Extension Homemakers are very proud of these ladies and their strong 
character, dedication to family and community, and their many accomplishments. 

 

 Six Bourbon County Homemaker cultural arts items advanced to state and six received 
first place ribbons with June Erla receiving a champion place on her weaving!   Proud of 
these ladies and their talents. 

Congratulations to Jane Erla (two loom weaving items), Lois Fricke (Beading), Elysse 
Poole (Hand knitting – accessory), Kerstin DeRolf (Hand knitting – home) and Laura Bills 
(Art – Painting) 

Connie Vaughn received recognition as the Bluegrass Area President.  Connie 
has done an outstanding job representing the nine-county area. 

Bourbon County Homemakers also won $100.  This drawing was from those 
clubs that increased membership during the 2023-24 Homemaker year.   

Bourbon County had a good year at the KEHA meeting! 
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Smoothies are a convenient way to add more nutrients to your diet. Consider smoothies as another way to add 
variety to what and how you eat. Smoothies are simple because you add all the ingredients into one spot, 
blend, and enjoy. With a little practice and with the tips listed below, you can become a smoothie-making pro. 

• Add over-ripened fruits and vegetables you may not want to eat whole to a smoothie. Over time, this 
can be a way to reduce food waste and save food dollars in your home. 

• There are single-serving blenders on the market that are typically less expensive than a true blender. 
You can also buy blenders secondhand or refurbished, and they typically are discounted around the 
holiday season. If you do not have a blender, make smoothies in a food processor or with an immersion 
blender instead. 

• Smoothies are best if enjoyed right after you prepare them. If you have leftovers, you can drink 
smoothies within 24 hours as long as you stored them in an airtight container in the refrigerator. You 
can also pour leftovers into an ice tray with a toothpick or in a popsicle tray to freeze and enjoy later as 
a treat. 

• Smoothies are an easier way to take in calories when eating a meal may be difficult. This is an 
important consideration during sickness, if someone is managing a chronic condition, or needs to gain 
weight. 

• You can easily change smoothies to your liking. The next time you make one, try adding a new 
ingredient or taking away one you may not have liked. 

• There are store-bought smoothie options that may seem more convenient. These options are typically 
more expensive, high in added sugar, and less nutritious than homemade. At home, you can add what 
you want and save food dollars at the same time. 

• You may have heard of “juicing.” When you juice a fruit or vegetable, you are removing fiber and most 
micronutrients with it. This is what makes a smoothie a more nutritious option. Smoothies include fiber, 
vitamins, minerals, antioxidants, and phytochemicals that you only get when you eat the entire fruit or 
vegetable. 

• With the right ingredients, smoothies can be a balanced meal. Add multiple food groups to your 
smoothie to meet nutrient needs. For example, a smoothie made with yogurt, strawberries, a banana, 
spinach, and oats provides nutrients from the dairy, fruit, vegetable, and grain food groups. 

• To make clean up a breeze, fill the blender or food processor halfway up with water, add a dash of dish 
soap, and blend. 

For other creative ideas for adding nutritious foods to the diet, look for upcoming programs and classes at your 
local Extension office.  
Source: Anna McDonald, Senior Extension Associate; Heather Norman-Burgdolf, Extension Specialist for Food and Nutrition 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

“SMOOTHIE MAKING PRO” 
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It is POP Club time!   First Saturday of each month. 

Fun for the whole family! 
 

Next meeting July 5th. 
Don’t miss it. 

 
 

Join us the 1st Saturday 
of every month 
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PLEASE REVIEW AND SIGN UP FOR 2024-2025 EXTENSION HOMEMAKERS LESSONS 
Return to the Extension Office by August 1, 2024 and remember to keep one copy for your club records. 

September  Lesson “Savvy Online Grocery Shopping” 
Shonda Johnston 

August 29,2024 – 6:00 pm 

A quickly growing option for food shopping is the online marketplace.  Consumers are interested in or choosing online 
grocery shopping, but may not understand benefits ,drawbacks or important considerations of buying food this way.  
This lesson will help consumers feel informed when using online grocery shopping platforms or deciding if online grocery 
shopping meets their personal needs.   

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   

October Lesson “Injury Prevention for the Garden & 
Beyond” 

Judy Vaughn 

September 10, 2024 – 6:00 pm 
(Date may change) 

Healthy lifestyle habits, like regular exercise, can decrease possibilities of injury.  Gardening is a great way to be 
physically active, enjoy the outdoors, and beautify your home or yard.  Studies suggest that adding exercise to your daily 
routine will improve joint health, physical function, and emotional well-being.  This lesson focuses on the health benefits 
of gardening, using proper motions for repetitive movement, an appropriate tools for the job at hand.    

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   

November Lesson “Understanding Medicare & Medicaid” 
Maranda Brooks 

October 21, 2024 – 6:00 pm  

Understanding the ins and outs of government health insurance plans can be difficult.  With this lesson, we hope to help 
you navigate details and answer any questions you may have regarding these programs and make the best-informed 
decision of what the best option and plan for you is.  

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   

January Lesson “How to Get Out of a Mealtime Rut” 
Caroline McMahan 

November 19, 2024 – 6:00 pm 

If you dread the thought of planning another meal or you just cannot think of the last time you were excited by your 
own cooking, you may be in a cooking rut.  The goal of this lesson is to share creative strategies that can be used to 
overcome mealtime ruts and prepare meals at home.  Participants will be able to explain why it is important to prepare 
home-cooked meals, describe several creative strategies to come up with meal ideas, and identify ways to reduce 
barriers related to preparing meals at home. 

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   
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PLEASE REVIEW AND SIGN UP FOR 2024-2025 EXTENSION HOMEMAKERS LESSONS 
Return to the Extension Office by August 1, 2024 and remember to keep one copy for your club records 

February Lesson “Nutrients:  Supplements & 
Macronutrients” 
Kendyl Redding 

January 21, 2025 – 10:00 am 

Macronutrients are the foundation of our diet.  However, information about macronutrients and their role in a balanced 
diet can be confusing.  By establishing a basis of nutrition knowledge about macronutrients, you can better understand 
their impact on health and wellbeing.  Come learn the educational gaps related to macronutrients and their role in a 
balanced and nutritious diet  

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   

March Lesson “A Bad Deal in Disguise:  Types of 
Scams” 

Ashley Vice 

February 20, 2025 – 10:00 am 

Fraud can happen to anyone at any age, at any time.  Learn how to avoid being a victim by recognizing common scams.  
S  

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   

April Lesson “Using Your Air Fryer” 
Jessica Hunley 

March 20, 2025 – 10:00 am 

The air fryer has increased in popularity over the last few years and has become a staple in many kitchens.  This small 
countertop appliance offers a healthier alternative to frying food and also is popular for reheating leftovers.  This lesson 
will focus on what air fryers are and how they work.  We will discuss the pros and cons, and consumers will feel 
informed when purchasing an air fryer.  

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   

May Lesson “Composition in Photography” 
Shelley Meyer 

April 17, 2025 – 6:00 pm 

Looking  
to take photographs that not only capture the memory, but also enhance it?  Participants will receive a handout with 
suggestions for successful composition in photography. 

Name 
1. 

Address Phone # 
 
Email: 

2.   
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